'Growing together at the Heart of God's Community'

28th February 2020 - Our "Value for life" is Justice

Hold Fast to Love and Justice. Hosea 12:6



Head Teacher's Hello:

Welcome back to everyone ...although the wind, and rain seem to be trying to dampen our spirits a little. So on a brighter note we now have the minibus and the school council have been into the bus to conduct their first meeting of this half term. They are conducting a competition within the school to give the bus a name! I did take a peek at some of the entries and we had some Spongebobs, Busby, Bertie, Bobby and Fred...I can't wait to see the rest. All children are going to use it at some point next week to have a reading session and when the library isn't booked up (after World Book Day) we will be organising trips for our children. Thank you to all who have raised the much needed funds to help us buy our own bus and give our children the best opportunities we can. This week has also seen our first community lunch, where we were joined at dinner time by five lovely members of our community, two of our year six children helped serve at lunchtime and made our visitors feel welcome. We hope to offer this opportunity to come into school every term so please watch out for the next invite. Please remember if you have a question or concern we are here for you. Mrs

Pancake Toss – Thank you to all the parents/carers who came in to school and helped with the PTA sponsored pancake toss last Tuesday and thank you to everyone who participated by sponsoring the children. Please send in your sponsor money as soon as possible, will let you know the total amount raised in next weeks newsletter.

Congratulations to the winners *

Nursery-Annabelle

Reception - Xanthe

Year 1 - Max

Year 2 – Freya

Year 3 - Fynn

Year 4 - Skye

Year 5 - Sophia

Year 6 - Loretta

Most creative topping winner Shea - Nursery

The winners celebrated by enjoying pancake high tea with Mrs Mowbray

World Book Day – Just to remind you next Thursday 5th March is World Book Day. Children can come into school in their pajamas and snuggle up with a book, or for any parents/carers who have already bought a costume the children can dress up as their lavourite book character.

SATs Meeting – Year 2 parents/carers are invited to a meeting about SATs tests on Monday 2nd March straight after school at 3.15pm. Hope to see you there.

Parents Evening – Letters went out this week to all parents/carers about parents evening. Please return the slip to your child's class teacher as soon as possible so that times for appointments can be allocated. Thank you.

Little Saints – All Saints Church Glazebury welcome you to their Little Saints Service for small people, older siblings are welcome to come along and help. The next service is on Saturday March 14th 2020.

Roadworks— Roadworks have now started on Warrington Road in Glazebury. The work is set to run a further 6 weeks, The letter and map with more information is in the school foyer. Although the work will be carried out between 7pm and 1am there may be some disruption during the day so please bear this in mind when dropping off and picking up from school.

Family Service - You are invited to a warm and friendly family service held at All Saints Church, Glazebury on the first Sunday of every month. The service starts at 10.30am, all children and families are welcome.

Codys Productions – Codys Productions are performing 'The Battle of Boat' at The Brindley, High Street, Runcom WA7 1BG on Wednesday 4th March to Saturday 7th March starting at 7.30pm. Tickets are £15 and £13 for concession, family offer is £50 for 2 adults and 2 children or 2 adults and 2 seniors. Tickets are available at the box office who can be contacted on 0151 907 8360. See attached leaflet.

Church Robed Choir – Rev Jan is looking to start a church robed choir at Glazebury All Saints Church. The children will only need to attend church once a month on the 3rd Sunday, they will be given robes to wear while singing in the choir. Rehearsals take place Wednesday lunchtimes in school. A separate letter went out regarding this. If this is of interest to your children please complete and return the consent slip sent out with the letter to the school office.

French Lessons - Bienvenue dans notre école Mrs Buckley, who starts today as part of our Glazebury staff. Madame Buckley will be employed every Friday morning to deliver French to our year 1 to year 6 children.

Coronavirus – Please see attached most recent guidance from Public Health UK. If you feel you are affected by this please do not hesitate to contact the school office.



Nut Free School

Please remember we are a nut free school. Please don't send any products containing nuts to school



What is your favourite book?

 $\label{eq:Amelia-Reception-"Elma And The Weather"} \textbf{Amelia-Reception-"Elma And The Weather"}$

Aurelius - Reception - "The Tiger Who Came To Tea"

Whole school attendance so far this academic year is 96.22% Glazebury School attendance target is 97% Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 24 th February 2020	
Mrs Ball - Reception attendance	100% Well done!
Mr Snelson - Year 1 attendance	97.78%
Mr Snelson - Year 2 attendance	98.69%
Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance	90.97%
Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance	99.07%
Mrs Smith - Year 5 attendance	98.29%
Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance	94.74%



Head Teachers Award

Shea

For telling Mrs Mowbray about his 'Pizza' picture.

Aurelius

For telling Mrs Mowbray he has painted 'm' for monkey.

Olivia

For helping Mrs Mowbray this week.

Jack

For being polite and holding the door open for visitors.

Georgia

For being kind and caring especially to younger members of our school.

Harru

For being supportive to set up a sports club in school.



Personal Development Award

Class 1

Cora and Rory

Class 2

Camilla and Sienna

Class 3

Isabella and Evie

Class 4

Tyler and William W